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IMPORTANT INFORMATION 
  

 In compliance with the regulations of International Civil Aviation 

Organisation (ICAO), only machine readable printed passports are now to 

be accepted for international travel.  

 

 The High Commission of India and Consulates in Sydney and 

Melbourne will hence no longer entertain any request for issue of Short 

Validity Passport/Emergency Passport. 

 

 If there is a case of extreme emergency, a one way Emergency 

Certificate can be issued to enable Indian nationals to travel to India to 

attend to the emergent situation. For the return journey, they would need 

to contact the nearest Passport Issuing Authority to obtain a new 

passport. 
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